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Castlegar JOHS Committee Minutes
May 10th, 2022
Zoom, 1-2 pm

[bookmark: _GoBack]Territorial Acknowledgment: Selkirk College acknowledges the traditional territories of the Sinixt (Lakes), the Syilx (Okanagan), the Ktunaxa, and the Secwépemc (Shuswap) peoples.
Call to Order & Committee Member Attendance:
Donna Drover, Co-Chair and Management Rep ☒	Heather Bishop, Admin  ☒ 
Rod Fayant, PPWC Rep ☒				Rob Macrae, SCFA Rep ☐		
Niki Menard, PPWC Rep ☐ 				Laura Neigel, PPWC Rep ☒
Kerry Clarke, Management Rep 	☐			Rhonda Schmitz, Management Rep ☒
Jason Dacosta, SCFA Rep ☒		Jim Leitch, BCGEU Rep ☒	
Paul Rodrigues, PPWC Rep ☒				Tracy King, PPWC Rep ☒	
Gerald Lightburn, PPWC Rep ☒	  		Cory Gigliotti, PPWC Rep ☒ 
Carol Currie, Exempt Rep ☒
                                              			
Review and adopt previous meeting’s minutes of 4/12/2022. Accepted with date changes.
Approved	☒  
Declined	☐

Approve Agenda:
Additions			☒  Working Alone added
Nothing to add		☐
Campus Business:
Tarunjit’s Campus update – Tarunjit unable to attend.  Donna – no new business to report.
Standing Business:
1. Review of Old Business
· Evaluations sent out – please completed in the next two weeks so it can be reported at the next meeting.
· For access to minutes they can now also be found posted on myselkirk – under HSE and the JOHS Castlegar tab.  See link for reference:  https://my.selkirk.ca/staff/dept/safety/jointoccupationalhealthandsafetycommittee/meetingminutes/ as well as the moodle site.
· TOR update from Nelson –they have approved the terms suggested by Castlegar/Rob at the last meeting and agree to adjust to meet quorum.  Laura will get new terms posted and sent out to members by end of this month.  Hard format to be updated and put into record.
· BCGEU member request – Jen Cliff-Marks will need to send an email out to BCGEU to find a new member.  Nothing new on this item – will move forward to May meeting.
· Jennifer Cliff-Marks to request further JOHS Castlegar members to join JOHS committee. Jim to follow up with Grand Forks (Christine & Steven).  Rob MacRae retiring – will be looking for additional members – Laura & Cory to reach out to Union President – Rob to remain on committee member list until he gives his formal retirement date.
· Testing of waste treatment plant/pit – completed with downhole camera – nothing of significance to report other than a lot of cobwebs.

2. Stats Report: First Aid and WorkSafe – Laura – Two first aids in Castlegar, one cut – cleaned and bandaged and sent on their way.  2nd required trip to hospital and further stay.  No process changes needed.  One Worksafe claim to report and one HSE is currently working on – practicum student involved but were on personal time, not practicum time.
3. Review Inspections:  Inspection List on Moodle – Laura to make some changes to the list with changes to committee members. (Carol to be moved from Castlegar schedule) iAuditor training to be provided to folks by Cory – he will be reaching out to those working on their monthly inspections – Donna & Cory did housing inspection – really enjoyed iAuditor and found it helpful.
4. Radon Inspection – Average was well below 200m3 for M-20 as opposed to previous March readings. – will be doing a new reading to confirm if things are better or if tool reconfiguration made a difference.  Will put out pucks all around the different campuses - will leave on agenda to follow up and for year over year comparison.  Cory to do random tests all over each campus to determine the best spots for long-term tests.  Carol to look around on Trail campus to find previous test site.
5. Standing Items – 
· Tick Awareness – ongoing
· Bear Awareness – early siting occurring now
· August emergency awareness changes coming
· JOHS training – link in minutes through moodle and the Worksafe site – everyone should try to get updated and let Laura know when you do to update your training hours.
New Business:
1. Currently meeting bi-weekly about covid updates – likely to end for summer holidays and will return to campus committee updates in the fall.  Current Covid updates will be handled by BCCDC and if something changes over the summer they can form a working group.
2. Inquiry about what to do if someone comes into work sick.  Does another employee have the right to go home if that sick person will not go home?  Donna stated that no – employees do not have the right to go home – they can let a supervisor know that they have concerns and it is the supervisor’s responsibility to send the sick worker home – campus regulations state that you cannot be at work if you are sick.  See the Communicable Disease Policy to point to regulations.
3. Trail campus has no warden system in place – need to be advised on how other locations are handling these situations.  Have requested a meeting with Mark Daines from RDKB for a meeting to discuss – Cory stated that an area of refuge was needed and that Selkirk would get a system going in the meantime.  Members to take issue offline to plan.
4. Working Alone – weekend incident this month where a person in mental distress impersonated a fire warden and requested a key from an on-call employee after hours and then barricaded themselves within the gym area 
· Rod brought employee concerns forward regarding what process the on-call employee should follow.  It was determined that training and refreshers for long-term employees should be implemented to make sure that they know the protocol to follow and how to use the tools/app such as working alone app.  
· On-call and after-hours employees are not to act as campus security.  
· HSE need to work with HR and further discussions on a more secure buildings on the weekends to create a more secure working environment.  
· Need to update FOBs so employees who no longer work at the college have FOB use discontinued – HR to create a better offboarding process for those who leave.  
· Jason suggested that we have a significant deposit for the FOB.  
· Employees should not be repeatedly getting keys from the welcome centre when they lock themselves out and keys should have an improved tracking system 
Next meeting June 14th, 2022
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